
A MESSAGE FROM THE SENIOR 
LEADERSHIP TEAM

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER16th  February 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,  

It has been a busy week in the run up to the half-term break. Children and teachers have been working hard 

and there has been a positive learning atmosphere across the school.  

Keeping safe online 

We have had a number of concerns raised by children and parents around the use of WhatsApp. Please be 

vigilant with your children’s access to devices and be mindful of the age restrictions applied to apps like 

WhatsApp. Children under 16 should not be using this platform.  

 

Year 6 SATs practice week 

The year 6 children and staff have been working hard this week to prepare for their SATs exams in May. The 

children experienced a ‘SATs like’ week, learning about the routines and procedures of the tests so that they 

can be fully prepared for the real thing in May.  

 

We wish you all a relaxing and enjoyable half-term break, 

The Leadership Team 



World Book Day

We will be celebrating World Book 
Day on the 7th of March. Pupils may 

come as a book character of their 
choice. Throughout the day the 

pupils will celebrate books through 
joining in with games designed by 

our Reading Ambassadors.

Comic Relief

On Friday 15th of March 
pupils are invited to wear 
red to school in support of 

Comic Relief. 











We have a very 
limited stock of 
uniform due to our 
uniform store being in 
the RAAC area of the 
school. If you are in 
need of uniform 
please visit the 180 
project at the 
Community Church 
in Chadwell St Mary.  

Absence
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us by no later 
than 9.00am. Please telephone the school, press one and leave a message on 
the voicemail box stating your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence 
and when we can  expect them to return to school (if known).

Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or more 
school days without reason.

If your child has an injury and has been given medical  advice that we 
need to follow as a school, please bring them to the school office for 

8.15am on their first day back at school following the injury so that we 
can complete a risk assessment.  Thank you for your cooperation.



Please be reminded that pupils 
should not be wearing jewellery to 
school. Children with pierced ears 
may wear stud earrings but hoops 

are not permitted.
Thank you for your support

We are continually updating our OPAL resources and 
would gladly accept donations of:
•Dolls buggies & prams
•Dolly's
•Buckets & Spades
•Scooters
•Dressing up clothes

Please label all children's school 
uniform. This helps us return lost 
property to the correct child and 
prevents parents from having to 

replace missing uniform as often. 
This is particularly important as the 

weather is cold and 
children are wearing jumpers/cardi

gans to school.

If you are collecting Year 1 or 2 
pupils from the school 

playground, please go back out of 
the blue gate you came onto the 
playground through rather than 
waiting on the inside of the Key 

Stage 2 silver gate.

Thank you

We need some additional 
Lego for our pupils to play 

with. If you have any at 
home, that you no longer 

need, donations will 
gratefully be accepted via 

the school office.
Thank you

Please ensure your child has a 
PE kit in school at all times. If 
you need support providing 

this, please contact Mrs Jarvis 
or Mrs Allen via the school 

office.



19th – 23rd February 2024 Half Term

w/b 24th February 2024 Clubs restart

27th & 28th February 2024 Reception Hearing, vision, height and weight 
check

Thursday 7th March 2024 World Book Day

Monday 11th – Friday 15th March 
2024

Science Week

Friday 15th March 2024 Reception Parent Workshop and stay and play

Friday 15th March 2024 Comic Relief/Red Nose Day – Wear red to school

Friday 22nd March 2024 Curriculum enrichment day 22nd Friday

Friday 29th March 2024 Bank Holiday – No school

Monday 1st April – Friday 12th

April 2014
Easter Break

Monday 15th April 2024 Pupils Return to School



Please find more information about this on our school website or 

Facebook Page. 



The next Non-Uniform day is on Thursday 
28th March 2024



 

In English this week, Year 1 have been 
focusing on writing their own travel 
journal about Africa. We started the week 
by having an experience day! We enjoyed 
using the iPads and information sheets to 
find out information about different 
Safari animals, such as lions, giraffes and 
tigers. We learnt some interesting facts 
about lots of different Safari animals and 
shared their information with the whole 
class. From the research, the children 
focused on flamingos and rhinos using a 
range of adjectives to describe these 
animals.

This week in Reception we have been reading Where the Wild 

Things Are by Maurice Sendak. In Literacy we have been using 

our known sounds to write short sentences and phrases in a 

narrative style. We have enjoyed going for a walk through an 

imaginary forest as well as having a dance parade! We have 

used our creative skills this week to create our own wild things 

and created different boats for Max and the Wild things! In 

Maths we have been deepening our learning of 6,7 and 8 and 

started to look at length, where we have been comparing items 

and using vocabulary such as longer and shorter.  

 

Here are some of our wild thing masks from this week: 



This week in Year 3 we have been incredibly busy focusing on traditional tales, 
inspired by Julia Donaldson’s The Magic Paintbrush. Pupils were able to develop 
their ideas from their plans to create a new magical item and apply features such as 
dialogue, similes and time adverbials. In maths, we are looking at sharing and 
division. We practiced division with and without reminders and then went on to 
learn the bus stop method of division.
In Science, we have come to the end of our unit of Animals including 
Humans. Pupils revised the different types of skeletons, the benefits of exercise and 
a healthy lifestyle, the food groups and their benefits, and examples of vertebrates 
and invertebrates. Through a quiz format and class discussion, pupils were able to 
reflect on what they had learned the past 6 weeks. In Computing, we continued 
expanding on our skills in Scratch and focused on programming a musical sprite to 
create sounds. Their aim was to identify and implement their algorithm as a 
working code and debugging their algorithms if necessary. Creatively, pupils were 
able to plan and create their Roman theme shield designs in preparation for the 
next enrichment day on 22.03.2024.
As always, we encourage pupils to try to access the home learning platforms such as 
TTRS, MyMaths (when work is set, Google classroom is to revise spellings or Active 
learn (Bug Club) for online reading books. Login details are located at the front of 
their reading records, alternatively pupils can get a physical reading book from their 
bookcases in class; any queries please feel free to speak to any member of the Year 3 
team. We wish you all a wonderful half term.

Last Friday was our enrichment day. This 
is a day where we can develop our life 
skills further by solving problems, 
thinking critically and creatively, 
communicate effectively, build healthy 
relationships and work as a team or as a 
leader. For our enrichment day, we 
developed these skills by working in pairs 
to research an astronaut of our choice on 
an iPad. Once we had gathered all the 
information needed, we created a poster 
all about their life, how they became an 
astronaut and the journeys they travelled 
in space. We thoroughly enjoyed working 
as a team and being creative and we think 
our posters look great!



This half term, Year 4 has been diving into geography, focusing on 
earthquakes, volcanoes, and rocks.
We've been learning some interesting stuff this week – did you know that 
petrology is all about rocks?  Geologists are like detectives, studying rock 
cycles to figure out how our Earth changes over time.  Rocks aren't just 
lumps of stuff – they're like treasure chests full of clues.  Fossils in rocks 
give us a sneak peek into what life was like on Earth way back when.
Heat and pressure are like rock magicians – they can totally change the 
way rocks look and act.  Thanks to a visit from the British Geological 
Survey, we got to see how petrologists use powerful microscopes to 
reveal more rock secrets.
Rocks aren't just boring old stones.  They're like nature's little helpers, 
hiding oil, gas, metals for making batteries, and minerals for green 
energy stuff like solar panels and wind turbines.  Some rocks even keep 
homes warm with geothermal heat!
Before we hit the playground for our rock hunt, we learned all about the 
rock cycle and how to spot different kinds of rocks – like metamorphic, 
sedimentary, and igneous ones.  As you can see, whilst it may have been a 
little muddy, we had a rockin' time!

This week we have been looking at decimals in maths, 
using our prior knowledge of fractions to help us to 
convert them whilst learning the relationships between 
them.
Our computing sessions, using the micro:bits, have 
continued and this week, working as a class, we linked 
together to show how electricity passes through a circuit. 
When creating a break in the circuit, we were then able to 
explain what would happen to the electricity and how this 
would impact on the output. We were able to see the 
micro:bits work in an experiment-based task. We used 
crocodile clips, tin foil and water to create a warning 
system, this sounded an alert when flooding occurs. We 
were then able to experiment with the programming side; 
creating commands to make different warning signals, 
involving flashing lights and sounds. We are looking 
forward to continuing this into the next half term.
Our space topic began this week, with an introduction to 
our solar system. We looked at the different planets and 
learnt some very amusing mnemonics to remember the 
planets in order from the sun. We were shocked to find out 
that some planets have more than one moon!



This week pupils have been working especially hard during their 
Mock SATs tests. The children have been able to experience what 
the real SATs week will be like. The aim of this week is to ensure 
children are in the best groups to support them, and to prepare 
them as much as possible for SATs.
Science:
This week children have had lots of fun in their science lesson; 
learning all about blood! After learning about the different cells 
that are in blood, the children participated in some role play, 
acting as different blood cells, to fully understand their roles. 
Some children acted as plasma and helped other children move 
around the classroom; some acted as red blood cells, delivering 
resources (oxygen) to other classes; some were white blood cells, 
preventing classroom invaders (germs) from entering; and others 
were platelets; repairing damage (clotting the blood).
After this, the children got to make a model of blood, using food! 
They used yellow-coloured water to represent plasma, red-
coloured Cheerios to represent red blood cells, a white 
marshmallow to represent white blood cells, and a pink 
marshmallow to represent platelets. The children estimated how 
much of each food to put into their models, based on the 
percentages of each cell type in blood.



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone 
over and above in their efforts. We are very proud of 
them for their achievements and thought they deserved 
an extra-special mention!

RJG Teddie For independently writing cvc words.

REC Carter For his positive attitude to his learning. 

RES Rosie For always having a positive attitude.

1GC Harry For having a positive attitude and working really hard in English.

1FK Matthew

Ronnie

For consistently being a positive role model for his peers.

For being a kind friend and also having a positive attitude towards his learning.

1BA Cooper For consistently demonstrating his best effort in all lessons.

2BG Abdul For is excellent effort in his maths work this week.

2RS Mollie For her excellent effort in History this week. 

2CH Elizabeth For trying really hard with her reading. 

2RM Noah S For a brilliant start to his writing about Neil Armstrong. 

3VP Taliah B For an impressive narrative based upon ‘The Magic Paintbrush’.

3ML Frankie P For demonstrating self-responsibility across all areas of the curriculum. 

3SG Isla-Rose F Increased confidence when self-assessing her work.

3SA Luke T For achieving over and above expectations in his independent writing. 

4CP Sonny S For always working hard and confidently sharing his work.

4NM Isabella For her continuous efforts to improve her times table knowledge as well as her fantastic ideas 

during sentence stacking lessons.

4JP Teddy For making a great effort with his learning both in school and at home.

5AB Deb O-D For having a positive attitude in all lessons.

5TH Niamh For showing good reasoning skills in maths.

5MR Keanu For being a positive role model to all and logging in to complete schoolwork, even when he 

was off sick.

6LC Suttishai N For creating an outstanding piece of artwork.

6NB Amber D For creating an outstanding piece of artwork.

6JM Mia S For creating an outstanding piece of artwork.



All pupils at East Tilbury 
Primary have logins for Times 
Tables Rockstars and are able to 
log on at home to practice their 
times tables.



At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding 
Leads (DSL) are: 

• Mrs Bates 
• Mrs Dawson

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated 
staff who can deputise in the Headteacher’s absence: 

• Mr Gowland
• Mrs Jarvis
• Mrs Mylam 
• Mrs Allen
• Mrs Sheridan

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the 
school day.
 
Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about 
your concerns. Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent.

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, 
New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · Police 
Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you 
are concerned a child needs immediate protection. · Childline 

0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 0808 800 5000 
www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc

 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX.

Tues 11:00-13:00: St. John the Baptist Church, Tilbury, Dock Road, Tilbury, RM18 7PP 

Weds 11:00-13:00: Gateway People’s Centre, High Street, Stanford Le Hope, Essex, SS17 0EY 

Weds 13:00 -14:30: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, RM16 4TP

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London Rd, RM175YF

.

Our school office is open 
to   receive calls between 

8:30am and 3pm.

Tel: 01375 846181
Email:office.etp@osborn

e.coop

East Tilbury Primary 
School

Princess Margaret Road
East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 

8SB

We are also regularly       
updating our 

Facebook page and 
Twitter feed.  

Log on and have a 
look!

Twitter:  
@EastTPrimary
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